




 

 

 

 

 

Rt. Hon. Dunja Mijatović 

Commissioner for Human Rights   

Council of Europe  

 

Madrid,  10 February, 2022 

 
Dear Commissioner,  
 
In reply to your letter dated last February 8, whereby you convey several 
concerns regarding the Law on Citizens’ Safety currently in force in Spain, it is 
an honour for us to inform you that, pursuant to our institutional responsibility as 
Speakers of the Congress of Deputies and of the Senate, and within the full 
respect for the work conducted by the Human Rights Commissioner of the 
Council of Europe, we have conveyed your remarks to the Home Affairs 
Committees of both Chambers, so that they can be duly considered and 
analyzed by their members.   
 
As you explain in your kind letter, in accordance with the full compliance of our 
country’s commitment with the best observance of the international standards 
subscribed by Spain and absolute respect for human rights, the Government 
has opened a review procedure for this Law, which is currently under 
consideration by the Home Affairs Committee of the Congress of Deputies, 
being tabled amendments considered at this stage, according to the 
competences entrusted by the Spanish Constitution to the Cortes Generales as 
representative of national sovereignty. We are convinced that the reflections 
made by the Human Rights Commissioner of the Council of Europe in his report 
of 2013, those of the Venice Commission in its opinion of March 2021, those of 
the UN Special Rapporteurs in their Joint Communication of April 2021, as well 
as those of the Spanish Ombudsperson and civil society, shall be duly taken 
into account and assessed within this discussion. As you point out, this is an in-
depth review process which offers an opportunity to assess this Law’s 
adequacy to the recommendations made by several international and national 
bodies, and which shall be followed with the greatest interest by the 
Presidencies of our respective parliamentary Chambers.  
 
Thus, it is in our mutual interest to hold an open dialogue with the Council of 
Europe and therefore we remain at your absolute disposal for any clarification 
you may need in the future, through the channel you find most convenient and 
within the respect for our institutional position.   



 

 
Hoping to greet you in person again soon, let us avail of this occasion to convey 
the expression of our highest consideration and esteem for the task performed 
by your institution.  
 
Cordially yours,  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meritxell Batet Lamaña                                        Ander Gil García 
Speaker of the Congress of Deputies    Speaker of the Senate  
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